	
	British Caving Association

Draft Minutes of BCA Training Committee Meeting 14/12/2017

Held Via WebEx



1. Present
         
Nigel Atkins

(NA)

DCA Training Officer (emergency chair)

BCA Training Officer (acting)

   
Nick Williams 

(NW)         
Council Rep

   
Richard Hill


(RH) 

CCC Training Officer

Tony Radmall

(TR)

Scouts Rep 

2.  Apologies for Absence  
Chris Binding                (CB)          Co Opted member

Marion Holloway           (MH)         CNCC Training Officer

The meeting started at 19:30

3.
Notification of AOB

NA reported he was still the ‘acting’ BCA Training Officer and attended the BCA exec meeting on Saturday October 7th. The idea of the National Coaching scheme was not put forward to this meeting and will be held until BCA exec vote the new BCA Training Officer in.
4.
Minutes of the last meeting

NA asked for these to taken as a true record. Proposed by TR seconded by NA. Accepted by the committee. 
5. Action Register and Matters Arising   

NA informed the meeting that there is nothing new at the moment during this period of down time, however work is ready on stand by to move forward with point 9. 
	No
	Action
	By
	Deadline
	Done

	
	08/05/2012
	
	
	

	01
	NA is concerned that until he or any of the other training committee members were appointed as the official BCA Training Officer, the feel of the training committee at present is that of 'sitting around and waiting for something to happen' He has done a lot of work with the club training/coaching scheme, however until an 'official' appointment to the role is made, he will sit on any distribution of the scheme. The BCA needs to back the training committee and it's function. 
	NA
	Before Next Meeting
	Awaiting BCA exec to vote new BCA Training Officer in

	02
	Now NA is training officer, the committee can look at a national scheme based on the Derbyshire one with a view of designing a ‘National Cavers ‘Coaching scheme’. This is now agenda item 9. 
	NA
	
	Ongoing

	
	
	
	
	

	03
	NW asked TC to look at the TC’s terms of reference and get this ready for the BCA council meeting on October 7th. A draft version was distributed around TC members before this meeting and feedback is welcomed in respect of this.
	NA
	
	Done


6. Regional Council Reports.
6.1 NA DCA - 2 DCA workshops had taken place in 2017, one being a club training officers workshop and the other was an introduction to SRT, reports of these will be sent to TC members. There are 3 new workshops provisionally put in for 2018. 

6.2 CB CSCC  CB updated NA via an email before the meeting to say that he may no longer be acting as CSCC training officer. NA will circulate any updates that come in from CSCC. 

6.3 RH CCC  Training is continuing to be offered in South Wales and a grant application has come in. RH also reported that he ran an SRT training workshop in North Wales.  

6.4 CNCC
MH not present, no report. 
6.5 BCRA
BCRA had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications. 
6.6 CDG CDG had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications.
6.7 BCRC
BCRC had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications.
7. Reports from QMC (LC/MLA & CIC) 
BCA training officer (acting) - NA reported that nothing has been sent to him of the roles and responsibilities of this role. He had spoken to the chair of QMC at the BCA council meeting notifying him that training committee was still waiting for a link with QMC now that Nigel had resigned. The chair of QMC would not discuss any details of QMC, therefore nothing could be brought back to this meeting. NA has still not been approached from BCA council or QMC. Training committee was concerned that a link with QMC had been broken and that the training officer was not being invited to QMC. NA would raise this issue and try to get clarification at the next BCA council meeting in January.
8. Training grants 
8.1 Applications 

NA presented three from DCA for 2018 and one from SUSS for first aid. These were sanctioned by all present with the latter being offered a grant of £150. We are awaiting their application form. There was another late application from SWCC and this will be circulated to TC members to be looked at. 

NA raised the question of BCA events to be set up by regional training officers in the future and grants could support these. This way, more BCA members will get access to the workshops in all regions. 

RH raised the question of clarifying all the costs on the workshops. 

8.2 Reports

A report from the SWCC event was submitted. 

NA confirmed that he will circulate the written reports from Derbyshire workshops to TC members.

BCA approved grant workshops/course reports to be submitted to NA. 

8.3 BCA events

From the September meeting - still on going. 

NA raised the question of - If BCA TC refused a grant, would the training event still go ahead? He felt that they would as most clubs can buy in a CIC at any time to run training for them. He felt that BCA should run workshops and put in place trainers who are not only current and at a high standard, but also involved with the 'potentially new' national recreational caving club training/coaching scheme thus ensuring standards are recognised and agreed at a high level. NA suggested that training applications come in from the regional training officers in future who would have had a conversation with any interested clubs who wish for their own members to be trained but also with a view that the training officers can head up or even run workshops on behalf of BCA. Details will be circulated to TC members before discussing at the next meeting.  

NA raised the point of supporting regional training officers to run workshops for a reduced fee of £150 per day. 

9. Club Training Officers Workshop  
This ran on Saturday October 28th 2017. There is positive support for the coaching scheme and this workshop invited guests from out of region for their input.  NA emphasised the point that the BCA training committee needs to be seen to be encouraging and supporting recreational training for all cavers in a variety of topics. 

10. Club Training Scheme   
NA reported that he has had feedback from TC members, however TC needs to be fully functional before any more work on this can take place. NA also suggested the title of BCA club coaching scheme. Details will be circulated to TC members before discussing at the next meeting.  

Feedback from club training officers nationally is very positive and they have asked for the DCA guidelines to work from. 

11. AOB. 
NA is happy to undertake the work for the new scheme and has approached Kev West who is the only other trainer/assessor for the Derbyshire scheme. He made it clear that all the work by himself and Kev has been voluntary. 

NA is also very enthusiastic about getting this out there and having the good name of BCA publicised in the caving domain. With the future possibilities of BCA workshops and a training scheme, there is a huge potential here for BCA to have an opportunity to achieve this. 

12. Dates and places of next meeting
NA Next date is Thursday March 1st 2018 at 7.00pm.

The meeting ended at 20.50.

NA thanked everyone at the meeting for their input.  
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